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 School Committee Meeting
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September 22, 2016
The meeting of the School Committee was held at 7:30 P.M. on Thursday, September 22, 2016 at the Central Middle School with the following members present:  D. Maurer, Chair; M. Christie, S. MacNeill (joined the meeting at 7:40) and R. Meredith-Warren.  Also present was Dr. Les Olson, Superintendent of Schools.
D. Maurer called the meeting of the School Committee to order at 7:30 P.M. 
A. Pledge of Allegiance
B. Action to Approve the Minutes of:
September 8, 2016
ACTION:  A motion was made M. Christie and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve the minutes of September 8, 2016.  The motion was approved 3-0.
C. Approval of Warrant

ACTION:  A motion was made by M. Christie and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve Bill Warrant #17-6 in the amount of $346,938.32. The motion was approved 3-0.
D. Public Comment

None
E. Student Representative
Dylan Oesch-Emmel reported on Advisory Meetings that will take place at the High School and gave an update on fall sports.  
F. Director of School Finance – Lauren Celi
The School Committee welcomed Lauren Celi of Reading as the new Director of Finance.  Lauren began in Stoneham on September 6.  
G. Accreditation Update – Donna Cargill
Principal Donna Cargill provided an update of the High School accreditation process that started in November 2014 by reviewing and revising core values, mission statement and learning expectations.  In January 2015, the staff divided into the following seven standards groups: 
1. Core Values, Beliefs and Learning Expectations

2. Curriculum

3. Instruction

4. Assessment of and for Student Learning

5. School Culture and Leadership
6. School Resources for Learning

7. Community Resources for Learning

Kaitlin Hechenbleikner, Co-Chair of the Steering Committee, reported that the staff met this morning and voted to approve the first standard.  All seven standards will be approved in preparation for the NEASC visit in the spring.
H. FY17 Budget Update and Transfers
Dr. Olson reported on FY17 year-to-date expenditures and requested approval of the following transfers to reflect expected expenditures:
	$70,000
	From Special Education Tuitions

To Special Education Transportation

Due to changes in placements and enrollments

	$30,000
	From Middle School salaries

To Unemployment

Due to unemployment costs offset by lower replacement salaries

	$50,000
	From Maintenance Salaries

To Maintenance Contracted Services

Due to contracted Assistant Director Services


ACTION:  A motion was made by M. Christie and seconded by S. MacNeill to approve the above budget transfers.  The motion was approved 4-0.
I. Superintendent Search Process

Chairman Maurer introduced Dorothy Presser from the Massachusetts Association of School Committees who summarized the Superintendent Search Information and Cost Proposal, as well as the alternative no cost services offered through MASC. 

A discussion followed regarding the interview and site visit process and the option of hiring MASC as consultants in the search process. 
ACTION:  A motion was made by S. MacNeill and seconded by M. Christie to hire MASC to assist in the hiring of the next superintendent at a cost of $9,500 plus expenses.  The motion was approved 4-0.  
D. Presser said that Mike Gilbert would contact them and present a timeline to begin the process.  
ACTION:  A motion was made by S. MacNeill and seconded by M. Christie to appoint M. Christie and R. Meredith-Warren to be the School Committee members on the Search Committee, with R. Meredith-Warren as the point person for contact.  The motion was approved 4-0.  

The Committee discussed the set-up and process for forming a Search Committee and concurred that the committee should be made up of 10-12 people that would include school administrators, faculty, parents and community members.  Chairman Maurer said that he hopes to begin this process at the next meeting.  
J. MASC Conference Delegate

ACTION:  A motion was made by M. Christie and seconded by S. MacNeill to appoint Rachel Meredith-Warren as their official voting delegate at the annual business meeting of the Massachusetts Association of School Committees on November 2, 2016.  The motion was approved 4-0.
K. Superintendent’s Report

Dr. Olson reported on the following:  

· After discussion, the administration is leaning towards the on-line mode of MCAS testing for Grades 3-8.  A final decision will be made after the next School Committee meeting. 
· A finding from Georgetown University that of all jobs created since the 2010 recovery, 99% require some education beyond high school.

· The Finance and Advisory Board’s recommendation to the Town Administrator to increase ice time rates by $10/hour to fund an engineering study on the rink.  The Committee discussed the impact an increase would have on the budget this year and the benefit the Town receives in renting to outside groups who then put money back into the community.
· Conversations with Town Counsel concerning an article being brought forward at Town Meeting for the future use of town property.  Because this may involve school property, the Committee had concerns that the process might be backwards and discussions should have taken place between the Board of Selectmen and School Committee before an article was presented at Town Meeting.  
L. Discussion/Correspondence /New Items

M. Christie reported that State Senator Jason Lewis will host a community conference with Mitchell Chester, Commissioner of Elementary and Secondary Education, on October 5, 2016 at Memorial Hall in Melrose. 
S. MacNeill reported that the Substance Abuse Coalition will hold their second annual Night of Reflection at Montvale Plaza on October 21, 2016.  Dr. Olson and Colleen Goode will be honored for their contributions to the Coalition.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

None 
ACTION:  A motion was made by R Meredith-Warren and seconded by M. Christie to adjourn at 8:55 P.M.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call.  

Respectfully Submitted

Les E. Olson, Superintendent of Schools
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